Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter August 12th 2018

<u>Parish Website; www.midletonparish.ie</u> <u>Email: midletonparishoffice@gmail.com</u> <u>Parish Mobile: 087 2468234</u> <u>Parish Office: 021 4636508</u>

<u>Office opening hours – Mon-Thurs 10.30a.m. – 1.00p.m.</u>; Fri 10.30a.m. – 12.00p.m.



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls whose anniversaries occur: Patrick Kearns, Bill Kelleher, Edmond McCarthy, Jill Dennehy, Ted Foley, Bridget O'Sullivan, Peggy (Peg) O'Donovan, Eamon O'Driscoll, Patrick O'Sullivan, John Collins, Betty Keogh (nee Heaphy), Kathleen O'Sullivan, Willie Walsh, Micheál Cullinane, Charlie Morey,

May they rest in Peace

We welcome the new members of our Parish Community: Chloe Faye O'Riordan, Sophie Anna O'Riordan, Zoe Juliet Sunnerdale, Maya Klara Wong, Who were recently Baptised.

Holy Day of Obligation

Next Wednesday, August 15th, is The Feast of the Assumption of Our Blessed Lady, a Holy Day of Obligation.

NEW MASS ROTA FOR HOLYDAYS: In accordance with diocesan policy we will be reducing the number of Masses on Holy Days of Obligation beginning with August 15th. Masses will be as follows on that day:

There will be no vigil Mass on August 14th

- Masses on August 15th as follows:
- Mass at 7.30am in Our Lady of Lourdes Hospital Chapel
- Mass at 10.30 am in Holy Rosary Church
- Mass at 12 noon in Holy Rosary church.
- Mass at 7.30pm in Holy Rosary Church.

Relics of St Terese of Lisieux and of her canonized parents at St Saviours Church, Glentworth St. Limerick Sun 18th, Aug. 12.45 pm and Kinsale 19th, 12.00 noon and afternoon to overnight.

A big <u>THANK YOU</u> to all of the Volunteers who helped in setting up and running the Parish Family Day on July 22nd. It was a major success and all of the people there enjoyed the entertainment and activities on the day. The Priests of the Parish and the members of the Parish Council extend a big thank you to each and every one for your contribution to help ensure the day was such a success.

Holy Hour

A Holy Hour for the family will be celebrated next Friday, August 17th, at 7.30pm. in preparation for The World Meeting of Families. Everyone is very welcome.

SPEND A YEAR IN THE USA STUDYING THEOLOGY WHILE WORKING IN A PARISH OR SCHOOL.

Earn a Master of Arts in Theology at the University of Notre Dame while serving in a parish or school in one of the Echo partner dioceses located throughout the United States. Echo students benefit from a robust formation program that integrates their work, study and life of faith to serve the Church and explore a career in ministry.

- Study theology for two summers on campus at Notre Dame with no fees or accommodation costs
- Work full-time during the academic year in a Catholic parish or school while taking courses online
- Engage in intellectual, human and spiritual formation in community
- Receive a competitive allowance, free housing and health insurance benefits

It is for young Catholics who have an undergraduate degree with the average age of applicants being between 21-27 years old. This is a wonderful opportunity to travel, to learn, and to have many new experiences of working with people in a missionary context. It could be just the thing to help some young adult on their journey of faith in life. Contact details are contained in the link below:

https://mcgrath.nd.edu/service-learning/echo-graduate-service-program/

This program particularly welcomes applications from Ireland at this time.

World Meeting of Families

Diocese of Cloyne Opening Ceremony: We will join with every diocese in Ireland, when we host an Evening Prayer ceremony to mark the opening of the World Meeting of Families, On Tuesday 21st August, at 7.30pm in St. Colman's Cathedral, Cobh.

Presider - Most Rev. Bishop William Crean. Featuring the Cloyne Diocesan Choir Refreshments served following the ceremony at the Park Road Centre, Cobh.